Harkstead Parish Council – Meeting Minutes

Date/Time:  Monday January 9 2017 at 8pm - in Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present: Simon Leatherdale, Alison Looser, Roger Harward, and Dave Wood

Also present: Clerk

1. Apologies –  David Wood and John Zalucki
2. Declaration of Interest –  William Wrinch, as a trustee of the village hall
3. Minutes of last meeting – December 12 2016, signed as correct.

4. Matters Arising – 1. Road sign will be repaired when there are more in the area to do. 2. No response from Ipswich buses yet, re: changing bus route back to how it was. 3. Cllr Leatherdale has re posted FP 45 and 57 posts.

Adjournment –David Rose – 1. Babergh D.C. is changing to a cabinet style of governing, rather than committee. This means a lesser number of councillors will have any input into issues discussed. 2. PC’s asked to share an email reference the pressures on NHS GP’s and A&E depts. Advising where to go or numbers to call if health issues are not life threatening. 3. An application for a telecom mast at Alton Water, for Vodafone and O2 users has been submitted. It would give 4G coverage. Mast will be 25m high and not overly impacted on the scenery. Clerk to contact Linda Bacon in planning to say Harkstead PC is in favour of it.

5.  Millennium Green – Cllr. Harward had inspected play equipment. Safety surrounds are a bit slippery despite Cllr. Leatherdale’s administrations.  Cllr. Leatherdale also suggested the slide steps be incorporated into an earth mound, which would be cheaper than new safety surfacing. Clerk to contact ROSPA about this idea. SL to see how the Holbrook slide is sited.

6.Planning Applications – 1.  Land next to Hill Cottage – A new application had been received with not much difference to the previous. Clerk to respond that Harkstead PC’s previous objections hadn’t changed and that this building design was wrong for this plot and not in keeping with the area. The PC would still like a site meeting with planners and to reiterate that Babergh has a legal duty to protect and enhance the AONB.  2. Walkgate Cotts. –New application received to join the 2 into one, this application had been passed by planning.

7.Footpaths –Clerk still to contact Tom Wrinch about FPs 38, 39, 40.  FP 32 – Martin Williams has said that clearing will start in late January, early Feb.

8.Financial Report – Current Ac.  -£992,  BS Ac. £3295,  Savings  £1710. Expenditure this month, £302.60 clerk’s expenses, this included a backdated pay rise of  £22.54. £52.80 to SALC for website training. Cheques raised and signed. 2.Clerk to contact BDC reference the forthcoming precept request.

9.Correspondence – As usual most had been forwarded on through email. No one had any issues to raise.

10.Any other business – AL had been to a Tree Warden meeting. It seems this network will fold by the end of the year. Suggestions of which organisations may be able to help out followed. 2. Harkstead had raised £632 for the recent British Legion poppy appeal.

11.Next meeting – Monday February 13 at 7.30pm.

Meeting ended at 20.52

